
 

 

Twin Waters Resident’s Association Inc. ABN 86 753 778 699 

 
PO Box 9351, Pacific Paradise, Qld 4564 

W: www.twra.net  E: info@twra.net 
 

President: Tony Freeman     Secretary: Sophie Lever Treasurer:  Mary-Helen Boag 

General Meeting Minutes of the Twin Waters Residents Association 
held at Novotel Twin Waters Resort 
Monday 20th June 2019 at 7.30pm 

 

1.Opening Meeting opened at 7.30pm Action 

2. Attendance Attendance:   see attached Attendance Sheet 
 
Apologies: Sophie Lever, Ed & Merryl Berry, Kevin Lyons, Marilyn Freeman, 
Fiona Simpson 

 

2A. New Members 
 

  

3.  Minutes of GM 
8th April 2019 

Accepted as minutes of the meeting.  

4. (1) Reports 
 

  

4A. 
Secretary’s 
Report 

 
 
Date 

 
 
Item 

 

 Various Audit report on Landscape Maintenance  

NB Each of the below incoming emails have received 
responses. 

08.06.2019 Email thank you from member Deb regarding email updates 
TWW 

07.06.2019 Email from member Rod requesting TWRA and STWWD 
combine forces 

06.06.2019 Email to Stockland, Jason & Fiona with copies of our email 
updates to members to keep them informed. 

07.06.2019 Email from Sunshine Coast Airport regarding proposed 
airspace and flight path changes 

06.06.2019 Email from member Clive requesting information on how to 
make a submission; thanking TWRA for email advices; 
expressing concern about traffic. 

05.06.2019 Email exchange with member Donna regarding Santa Paws in 
the Park Function/fundraiser 

05.06.2019 Apology from Fiona Simpson  
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05.06.2019 Email from Bendigo Bank asking us to apply for grant for the 
Christmas Carols 

05.06.2019 Email from member David expressing thanks for updates; 
requesting information about water flowing across the weir – 
will there be inflow only and outflow from the new lake?   

04.06.2019 Email from NHW regarding upcoming meeting 11th June 

03.06.2019 Email from member Lorraine asking about marine creatures 
and affect of 12-hours a day pumping may have on them; also 
expressing concerns regarding traffic  

03.06.2019 Email from member Daniel thanking TWRA for updates re 
TWW 

03.06.2019 Email from member Keith regarding TWW and requesting 
contact details for Tim Cragg and Stockland 

31.05.2019 (Various Dates) 7 emails from member Greg regarding  TWW 
and stating that Stockland will do as they please and not stand 
by their commitment to the Conditions Precedent. Does not 
support development of any kind on the land. 

30.05.2019 Email to Fiona and Jason with invite for tonight’s meeting 

30.05.2019 Email to NHW re dates for bike engraving and turning of the 
screws. 

30.05.2019 Email from Hello World Travel requesting advertising in 
newsletter 

29.05.2019 Email response to member Debby regarding community 
garden 

29.05.2019 Email from member Richard regarding TWW and traffic – in 
particular Stillwater Drive 

26.05.2019 Email from members Vicky & Kevin thanking TWRA for 
updates. 

25.05.2019 Email from member Madeleine thanking TWRA for the 
summaries re TWW 

28.05.19 Email from Council regarding 40 signs now erected in 
Baywater Drive 

27.05.19 Email from member requesting consideration be given to 
community garden 

27.05.19 Email from Apex regarding booking for BPIP 

27.05.19 Email from Novotel confirming Mudjimba Room booking for 
GM 

26.05.19 Email from member enquiring whether there would be traffic 
lights installed at the Nojoor Road & Ocean Drive intersection 
and reply that we do not believe there will be at this stage. 

25.05.19 Email to Jason O’Pray and Fiona Simpson copying them in on 
email to members regarding TWW 
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24.05.19 Email chain from resident Caitlin regarding netball ring at 
Twin Waters.  Email to Jason O’Pray requesting same and 
response to set up a meeting to progress and discuss.  Has 
meeting time been scheduled? 

20.05.19 Email to and from Air Services Australia regarding new flight 
path – support for it. 

17.05.19  Emails from residents requesting further information about 
road rules refresher courses 

17.05.19 Email from LJ Hooker Twin waters with invoice for 
noticeboard lock replacement. 

14.05.19 Email to Jason O’Pray regarding fishing in Twin Waters and 
the associated problems with equipment that fishermen 
leave behind and response 

14.05.19 Email from Donna Hamer regarding Santa Paws in the Park 
event.   

10.05.19 Submission of Annual Return to OFT and response. 

07.05.19 Email to Jason O’Pray re footpaths in Twin Waters needing 
urgent attention. 

07.05.19 Email to Jason O’Pray re street lights in Twin Waters – who is 
responsible? 

03.05.19 Submission of Grant to Council for Carols 

01.05.19 Email of thanks from Mudjimba RSL for participation in Anzac 
Day activities 

29.04.19 Email from member Stephanie thanking us for supporting the 
new runway and the benefits that new runway will bring to 
Twin Waters. 

29.04.19 Email from member expressing concern about new flight 
paths and effect on Twin Waters 

27.04.19 Email of thanks from various members regarding flight path 
update 

24.04.19 Email to Council regarding drainage grate damage. 

25.05.19 Emails from member Evan requesting open Town Hall 
meeting on the matter of the impact of TWW on Maroochy 
North Shore & reply. 

25.05.19 Email from member William requesting plan and response 

Various Emails of thanks from several residents thanking TWRA for 
their work on the TWW development updates 

23.05.19 Email from member Beverley expressing concern for 
kangaroos 

22.05.19 Email from member Greg objecting to TWW strategy of 
TWRA 



  4 

28.05.19 Email from member Greg critical of Stockland’s lack of 
consultation spots 

17.05.19 Email from member Brian as to timing of Stockland’s 
response to council and reply. 

17.05.19 Cc email from member Tim to Stockland regarding number 
and size of public consultations 

11.04.19 Email chain with Malcolm & Cynthia Smith regarding 
Christmas in July 

11.04.19 Email exchange with Mudjimba RSL regarding Anzac Day 

 16.04.19 Email exchange with Novotel and Newsletter Editor 
requesting updates as to conference centre 

 

 16.04.19 Email confirmation of grant submission for BPIP  

 17.04.19 Email exchange with NHW regarding printing of newsletter  

 18.04.19 Email exchanges with the Entertainment Book people.  

4. (2) Reports Treasurer’s Report 
 
MOVED   and Seconded – accepted. 

 

5. 
Cr Jason O’Pray 

  
 

 

6. 
Fiona Simpson 

Read Report  

7. Presidents Update   

8. Maintenance Update . 
 

 

9. Airport Forum   

10. Golf Day 22nd Sept   

11. BPIP Update 
20th October 

 
 

 

12.  Entertainment Book  
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13.  Christmas in July 
28th July 2019 

  

14.  Christmas Carols 
Update 

  

15. TWW update 
 

  

16.  Neighbourhood 
Watch 

 
 

 

17.  AGM – nominations 
close 17th July 2019 

  

18. Any other business   

19. Acknowledgement 
Of Sponsors 

Novotel Resort (Steve Wellsteed) and Foodworks – thanks to both.  

20. Closure Next General Meeting –  Monday 12th August 2019 
 
Guest speaker – to be advised. 

 

21.  President 
Chairperson 

Closure - Meeting closed    
 
 
……………………………………………………….    Date……./…………/2019 

 

  


